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Listening and Speaking on the Way to the Synod
by Kate Stewart-Gerry and Chris Hannigan, Parish Pastoral Council

“We have to help people empty their buckets,” said one of the 
Sisters who sat with us as we worked through the questions. 
“That’s when God comes through to deify us.”

The Archdiocesan of Washington (ADW) Synod Listening 
Session for the DC parishes took place on May 14 at Our 
Lady of Perpetual Help, an historically Black Catholic parish 
in Southeast DC. With reports from Holy Trinity’s parish-
level listening sessions, two Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) 
members and our pastor, Fr. Kevin Gillespie, joined over 80 
priests, religious, and laypeople, to accompany one another on 
the path to the Synod on Synodality called by Pope Francis.

Other parishes and communities raised themes that echoed 
many of those expressed by Holy Trinity parishioners. 
Throughout the session, people brought up their positive 
experiences engaging with the Mass and with the community. 
They shared concerns about the continued marginalization 
of the LGBTQIA+ community, people of color, and women. 
They shared a need to raise young people to the status of leaders 
and to help people become engaged with faith formation. 
They were heartened by Pope Francis’ efforts to consult the 
universal Church--not just the institutional hierarchy--but 
shared concerns about transparency and whether the bishops 
would truly engage with the process, particularly as the reports 
are further consolidated on the way to Rome.

In other cases, participants from other parishes emphasized 
points that did not arise or arose infrequently in Holy Trinity’s 
sessions. Examples included the sense that increased use of 
technology had left some parishioners feeling more alienated, 
rather than more connected, and one parish advocating for 
the continued celebration of the Traditional Latin Mass in 
their parish and others that offer that rite.

This summer, the ADW will consolidate the results of 106
parish reports, all four archdiocesan listening sessions, and 

1000 online comments into a single 10-page report. That 
full report will be published in both English and Spanish on 
ADW’s website and in the Catholic Standard. At the national 
level, the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) will 
similarly condense 196 diocesan reports into a single, 10-
page consensus document. A subsequent continental phase 
will consolidate the USCCB’s report with inputs from other 
North American and Caribbean conferences in a report that 
informs the synod in Rome. Pope Francis has committed that 
women and men religious and laypersons will participate at 
every level, including that October 21-23, 2023 meeting at 
the Vatican.

At the concluding Mass, Cardinal Gregory exhorted us to, 
“Love one another,” a particularly poignant mandate on the 
day of the racist mass shooting in Buffalo, NY, and amidst 
ongoing atrocities in the war in Ukraine and now the tragedy 
in Texas. Through it all, he emphasized that we need to love 
everyone.

Listening is one step--if only the first step--to love. May we 
continue taking steps forward.3
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 (Left to Right) Holy Trinity parishioners Kate Stewart-Gerry, Chris Hannigan, Deacon Charles 
Huber and the Deacon’s wife Jean Plummer represnting Stone Ridge School of the Sacred Heart 
during the ADW Synod Listening Session.

Please Note: 
The summer Mass schedule begins Sunday, June 19. 

The 9:00am Mass will move to 9:30am. 
The 7:30am, 11:30am and 5:30pm Masses 

will not change.  
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“We may have to do this learning from home for two whole weeks.” 
Those were the words I wrote to our Holy Trinity School community on 
March 12, 2020. How innocent we were! 

The distance learning did continue through that spring and in October 
of 2020 we started bringing the kids to school multiple days each week in 
compliance with spacing requirements. By spring of 2021, our youngest 
learners were in school every day and our oldest three days each week. 

This year, we have been in school just about every day. Our students 
seem to be about where they would normally be academically. Through 
service activities like making sandwiches for the McKenna Center we 
have been able to keep service to others going strong. We have had many 
online masses and prayer services, complete with Communion traveling 
around the buildings after mass or “drive thru” ashes. We have added a 
“Wellness” class to our curriculum to help all of us process these last few 
years and especially to recognize how to find social and emotional help 
when we need it. For all of these successes, we have many people to thank.

Our students have been resilient, determined and joyful. Despite being 
apart at times, the kids have learned together, played together, and prayed 
together. We are very proud of our current 8th graders, who will graduate 
on June 3, and then matriculate to many of the finest high schools in the 
city. Despite the difficult conditions, they posted our highest scores on 
the High School Placement Test in four years. And, while they have been 
leaders and role models in many ways, we teachers did defeat them in the 
Student-Faculty Basketball Game!

Our HTS teachers are, quite simply, the best. While many schools took 
time off to figure out distance learning in March of 2020, our teachers 
dove in over that first weekend and left no stone unturned in engaging 
and helping their students. Many teachers were going (and continue 
to go) the extra mile: 1-on-1 zoom meetings, leading virtual clubs, or 
conducting porch visits with students.

Our school parents have generously supported their students and the 
school. Whether it was providing lunches, stocking our staff lounges, 
contributing to home office upgrades, or most importantly collaborating 
with teachers to keep students growing, our parents have been great 
partners in success over the last two years. As the President of our Home-
School Association put it, “We are all here because this is a great place, 
and this is a great place because we are all here.”

Above all, we give thanks to God. Whether in moments of consolation 
or desolation, we have kept God at the center with daily prayer and 
thanksgiving for our many blessings. Always at HTS, we try to remember 
that love matters most! 3
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Living Our Mission
by Kevin McShane, Principal, Holy Trinity School



Daily Mass Intentions
The parish community prays for all of the dead 
every day at Mass. However, we encourage 
parishioners to mention specific persons by name 
during the General Intercessions when invited to 
do so by the presider.
Parishioners may also request that a specific person 
be remembered by name at a particular weekday 
Mass by calling or visiting the receptionist’s desk in 
the Parish Center during normal office hours.
Names must be submitted one week in advance. 
Persons to be so remembered at weekday Masses 
this week are:

Week of May 30, 2022

Monday

Tuesday

Wednesday 

Thursday

Friday

Saturday

Pray for those who are sick: William Klick
Pray for those who are dead: For those we 
hold in our hearts 

Prayer Requests
To add a name to these prayer lists, please email 
parishlife@trinity.org or call (202) 903-2801. You 
must be an immediate relative of the one to be 
remembered, or have express permission in order to 
add a name to these lists. The names on this prayer 
list will be mentioned aloud at Sunday Mass during 
the General Intercessions and will be published in 
the parish eLetter and bulletin. 

We Welcome you to join our 
Parish Community 
Register Today!  

New Parishioner Registration
Welcome to Holy Trinity! We invite you to join our parish. You may register at www.
trinity.org/register or click the QR code below. Questions about registering can 
be directed to registration@trinity.org. New parishioner orientations are held several 
times throughout the year. See the bulletin, eLetter (sign up at www.trinity.org/
eLetter) and website for announcement of dates and times.

Sacraments
Mass Schedule (Check bulletin or website for Holy Days and summer schedule)   
                  Weekdays: 8:00am &  5:30pm (in the Chapel on N St.)
                  Note: Please see schedule for daily Mass times.
                  Chapel is open on weekdays between Masses.
                  Saturday: 8:00am — Chapel; 5:30pm Vigil — Church
                  Sunday: 7:30am, 9:00am, 11:30am, 5:30pm — Church;  
                 

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday from 4:30pm–5:15pm or by appointment

Sacramental Preparation:
Persons desiring to receive certain sacraments at Holy Trinity need to be registered 
parishioners and are expected to participate in a preparation program. For more 
information or to register, contact the appropriate staff person:
•	 Infant Baptism: readmin@trinity.org, (202) 903-2808
•	 First Reconciliation/Eucharist: Anne Marie Kaufmann, (202) 903-2846
•	 Youth Confirmation: Anne Marie Kaufmann, (202) 903-2846
•	 Adult Confirmation: Anne Marie Kaufmann, (202) 903-2846
•	 Marriage Preparation: readmin@trinity.org, (202) 903-2808

Baptisms and Weddings:
•	 To schedule a Baptism or Wedding, contact Kathleen Haley at baptisms@

trinity.org or weddings@trinity.org, respectively.

Sacrament of the Sick
Communal anointing is celebrated seasonally in the Chapel of St. Ignatius. Call the 
parish to request the sacrament at home or in the hospital.

Rite of christian Initiation
The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is a process of conversion and 
faith formation for individuals who are interested in living the Christian life in the 
Catholic tradition. Those who want to learn more about the possibility of becoming 
Catholic are welcome to come to the Inquiry meetings held every Tuesday evening 
at 7pm in the Faber Room, Holy Trinity Parish Center. Please contact Anne Koester 
at akoester@trinity.org or (202) 903-2825. Holy Trinity also offers RCIA adapted 
for children and youth who are not Baptized (ages 7 through high school). Please 
contact Anne Marie Kaufmann at akaufmann@trinity.org (202) 903-2846 for more 
information.

LGBTQIA+ Ministry 
Holy Trinity’s commitment to accompany one another in Christ invites us to be 
more deeply aware of the diversity of our community and more welcoming to those 
who are marginalized by society or the Church. Our lay-led ministry embraces 
individuals who are lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, questioning/queer, intersex, 
asexual and their families and friends. More information and upcoming meetings 
can be found at www.trinity.org/lgtbqia or by emailing LGBTQIA@trinity.org.

Parish Pastoral Council (PPC)
PPC members share leadership responsibility with our pastor. As advisors 
to the pastor, PPC members assist the pastor in discerning, articulating and 
communicating to other parishioners the identity and mission of the parish, and 
they assist the pastor in assuring fidelity to that identity and mission. Contact 
President Tania Chomiak-Salvi at ppcpresident@trinity.org and Vice President 
Jennifer Dorsey at parishcouncil@trinity.org.

8:00am

5:30pm

8:00am

5:30pm

8:00am

5:30pm

8:00am

5:30pm

8:00am

5:30pm

8:00am

Bernardina Belarmino+

Mary Lydon+

Irene Byrne+

Jane Mahan Lydon+

President Biden, Family & Country

Anebi Adoga

Charles Gill+

Marie Seward+ 

Sister Marie Therese+

Marilyn Draveck+ 
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serve

Migrant Team Update 
Our migrant familia continues to grow! We recently 
welcomed Olena and her son, Fedir. Olena and Fedir fled 
Ukraine in March and are living with a family friend in 
Arlington. We have learned of another Ukrainian family 
in need of a sponsor. Unfortunately, Holy Trinity 
cannot serve as a formal sponsor, but we can provide 
financial and community support to the sponsor and 
family (thanks to parishioner generosity!) Current needs:

• Sponsor for Ukrainian family
• Volunteers willing to drive 2 sofas to an Afghan 

family in Woodbridge (part of our work with LIRS)
• Girl’s clothes size 5, 6 and 7
• Cell phone
• Giant Grocery Cards
• Pro bono pediatric dentist (VA and MD)

Please email aklick@trinity.org if interested. 

Catechists for Sunday Morning Faith Formation 
(grades K-8) Catechists teach in teams of two, and classes 
meet on Sunday mornings 10:15am-11:15am from September 
to May. Serving as a catechist not only provides a needed service 
to Holy Trinity, it also helps you to grow in your own faith. 
If you are interested in being a catechist or would like more 
information, please contact Sandy Nguyen, rek8@trinity.org or 
202-903-2815.

Catechists for Shepherd’s Flock - Faith Formation for 
Children & Teens with Special Needs
Shepherd’s Flock provides a place for children and youth in our 
parish with special needs to grow in their faith and to prepare 
to celebrate the Sacraments.  We are looking for additional 
adult volunteers to assist and be trained as leaders.  If you have 
experience working with children or teens with special needs or 
have an interest in serving in Shepherd’s Flock, please contact 
Anne Marie Kaufmann, akaufmann@trinity.org, 202-903-2807  
for more information.

Rite of Christian Initiation Adapted for Children 
(RCIAafc) RCIAafc adapts the Rite of Christian Initiation 
for adults to form children and teens who desire to become 
members of the Catholic Church at the Easter Vigil through 
the celebrations of Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist. 
Volunteer catechists help guide these children and teens on their 
journey of faith through weekly sessions.  For more information, 
please contact Anne Marie Kaufmann, akaufmann@trinity.org.

2022 Border Immersion Trips
Parishioner and Migrant Team member, Margie Legowski, is 
coordinating our 2022 border trips. These border trip learning 
opportunities aim to help you understand the complexity of 
immigration on the border and service opportunities that help 
support local immigrant ministries.

• El Paso, TX: September 28-October 2 
• Nogales, AZ: October 27-31

There will be an information session on June 7 at 7pm. Please 
email aklick@trinity.org if you are interested in joining one of 
the 2022 border trips.

Summer Trip to Maria Madre de los Pobres (Mary 
Mother of the Poor) 
Join Holy Trinity’s Maria Madre team in a long-awaited visit 
to our sister parish in urban El Salvador from July 13 - July 
19. Strengthen your faith as we participate in the life of the 
parish; meet Holy Trinity’s Godchildren; learn about modern-
day Salvadoran martyrs Oscar Romero, Rutilio Grande, the 
University Jesuits and their companions and the four US 
churchwomen; and, encounter the reality of life in La Chacra, 
a barrio in San Salvador. To discern if this trip is right for you, 
join us for a special zoom information session on June 6 at 5pm. 
Bring your questions, worries, hopes and fears. Participating 
in this session does not commit you to the trip. Please email 
margielegowski@gmail.com for trip and meeting details.
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SOME Snack Bag Collections 
Snack bag collections will continue through August. Please 
drop off donations Saturdays between 10am and 12pm at the 
corner of 0 and 36th Streets. 

June 25: Snack bags and pairs of 
new socks
July 23: Snack bags and new or 
gently used men’s or women’s jeans 
or pants
August 27: Snack bags and  pairs of women’s or men’s new 
underwear

Holy Trinity Annual Mass and Picnic
June 12, 10am, Visitation   
Mark your calendars for the return of our annual Mass and 
Picnic held at Visitation High School. Starting with 10am 
Mass at Visitation’s Nolan Center, the picnic will follow on 
the front lawn. Enjoy games, hot dogs, sides, cotton candy, 
ice cones, a bounce tent, balloon making, a DJ, and great 
fun. There is no charge for the event, food or activities. Bring  
family, friends and your own blanket or chairs. Volunteers are 
needed! If you can help, please see the SignUpGenius on the 
Parish Life webage, or call Lisa Dittmeier in the Parish Office 

connect

Young Adult Community Monthly Mass
June 5, 7:15pm, St. Ignatius Chapel
This month’s YAC Mass is moved to the first Sunday so that 
we can participate in the Parish Picnic on the second Sunday. 
Come celebrate Mass with adults in our 20s and 30s, followed 
by the potluck YAC Café in McKenna Hall.
 

announcements
Fairwell to Father Bill Woody, SJ  
Father Woody will be leaving Holy Trinity at the end of July.  
We are preparing a book with letters from parishioners as a 
remembrance of the Parish.  In the back of the Church, you 
will find a basket with  blank pages.  Please feel free to take a 
page and write a short letter to him which will be included in 
the book.  You can either drop it at the Parish Office reception 
desk or mail it to Lisa Dittmeier, Holy Trinity Church, 3513 N 
St NW, Washington, DC 20007. 

Easter Appeal Ending 

The Feast of Pentecost marks the conclusion of this 
year’s Easter Season fundraising. Thank you so very 
much to everyone who gave to the Easter Fund this year! 
Your sacrificial generosity and commitment are deeply 
appreciated, and your gifts are used 100% in support of 
our parish ministries. Together, we bear witness to the 
Presence and Power of the Risen Christ’s life through the 
active and energetic work of the Holy Spirit in our world. 
If you did not yet give, this is your last chance! Please do 
so by clicking the Donate button in the banner at the top 
of our website at trinity.org or by clicking the QR code 
below. Thank you!

LGBTQIA+ Ministry June Events

June 12: Visit the LGBTQIA+ Ministry table at the Parish 
Picnic! And later in the day, find our booth at the Capital 
Pride Festival on Pennsylvania Avenue.

June 15: Pride Mass. On Wednesday, June 15, at 5:30pm, we 
will celebrate Pride Mass in St. Ignatius Chapel. Please join 
members of the LGBTQIA+ community and their friends 
and families for Mass followed by a light reception in the East 
Garden. All are welcome!
. 

Holy Tinity Garden Ministry Updates
The Garden Ministry has added two dates to their work 
days:  June 4 and June 11.  Meet at 9am next to the shed 
in the Chapel Garden.  We will be getting the gardens ready 
for summer, replacing pansies, weeding and mulching. Please 
remember to bring your gloves and a bottle of water.  If you 
can join for either date, please email HTGardeners@gmail.com
 

Memorial Day, May 30, 2022 / HT parishioners & Fr. Gillespie attend a 
special prayer vigil at Mt. Zion-FUBS Cemetary to remember our nation’s 
veterans and read the names of victims killed in the recent Buffalo, NY 
and Uvalde, TX shootings.  



Holy Trinity Catholic Church, Washington, DC | www.trinity.org May 29 - June 5, 2022  | page 6

Daily Readings:
www.usccb.org/bible/readings

For a complete list of events, visit:
www.trinity.org/calendar

Coffee & Fellowship
following the 9:00 am & 11:30am Masses

Tuesday, June 7

Wednesday, June 8

Thursday, June 9

Friday, June 10

Saturday, June 11

Memorial of the Blessed Virgin Mary, 
Mother of the Church

1 Kings 17:7-16 | Matthew 5:13-16

Wednesday of the Tenth Week in Ordinary Time
1 Kings 18:20-39 | Matthew 5:17-19

Thursday of the Tenth Week in Ordinary Time
1 Kings 18:41-46 | Matthew 5:20-26

Friday of the Tenth Week in Ordinary Time
1 Kings 19:9a, 11-16 | Matthew 5:27-32

Memorial of Saint Barnabas, Apostle

6:30pm 

7:00pm

7:30pm

7:00pm

6:00pm 

6:05pm

6:30pm

7:00pm

7:15pm

Border Trip Information Session 
Zoom
Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA)
McKenna Hall
Pray the Rosary with Fr. Gillespie
Zoom

Parish Life and Group Leaders’ Social
East Garden 
Christian Meditation
Chapel
Iconographers Guild
Parish Center Library 
Young Adult Faith Sharing
Chapel
Book Discussion Group
Zoom

Monday, June 6

 Tuesday of the Tenth Week in Ordinary Time

Genesis 3:9-15, 20 | John 19:25-34

9:00am

5:00pm

7:00pm

Morning Prayer 
Zoom
Maria Madre Mission Trip Information Session
Zoom
HT Migrant Team Meeting 
Zoom

9:00am Morning Prayer
Zoom

7:30am

10:30am

Zen Meditation
Church
Funeral 
Church 

Sunday, June 12

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity
Proverbs 8:22-31| Romans 5:1-5 | John 16:12-15

10:00am

10:15am

3:30pm

Annual Parish Mass & Picnic 
Visitation, Mass at Nolan Center  
St. Jean Baptiste Committee Meeting
Parish Center Library 
Aging Wisely & Gracefully
Zoom

Sunday, June 5

Pentecost Sunday
Acts 2:1-11 | 1 Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13 | John 20:19-23

Social Justice Committee Meeting
Zoom 

Acts 11:21b-26; 12:1-3 | Matthew 5:33-37

YAC STeering Committee
McKenna 
YAC Mass 
Chapel  
YAC Cafe 
McKenna 

5:30pm

7:15pm

8:15pm
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 to Love and Serve the Lord..

At Georgetown Home Care, we believe great personal care takes a personal touch. That’s why we 

put so much thought into matching each client with the right Certified Nursing Assistant (CNA). 

Our services are available seven days a week, ranging from a few hours a week to 24-hour care. 

Services include:

> Assistance with personal care

> Transportation and running errands

> Medication reminders

> Light housekeeping

> Meal planning and preparation 

> Companionship

Our caring, compassionate CNAs can give someone you love the  

help they need to keep living at home. And that means peace of 

mind for both you and your loved one. 

“Now that I have a personal assistant,  
I tell my friends I’ve gone Hollywood.”

, LLC

Washington, DC

CatholicMatch.com/goDC

William Milby
Wealth Management Advisor
202.862.2673 • william_milby@ml.com
Parishioner of Holy Trinity

Merrill Lynch Wealth Management
1152 15th Street NW, Suite 6000 
Washington, DC 20005

Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated (also referred to as “MLPF&S” or “Merrill”) makes available certain 
investment products sponsored, managed, distributed or provided by companies that are affiliates of Bank of America 
Corporation (“BofA Corp.”). MLPF&S is a registered broker-dealer, Member SIPC and a wholly owned subsidiary of BofA Corp.
© 2019 Bank of America Corporation. All rights reserved. ARQ54MR7 | AD-09-19-0768 | 470944PM-0519 | 10/2019

We are OPEN and ready to
safely serve your dental needs!

Currently accepting new patients

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com
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